
 

 

 
 
August 29, 2025 
  
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
Megan McMillin 
Megmcmillin22@gmail.com  
  
Re:  Freedom of Information Act Request  
  
Dear Megan McMillin, 
  
The School District received your request for records pursuant to the Freedom of 
Information Act (the “Act”) on August 15, 2025. Please treat this correspondence at the 
response to your request.   
  
You requested the following:  
  
“Records indicating whether Mr. Emso is currently on administrative leave or under 
investigation. Please include any internal memos, board meeting minutes, personnel 
actions, or communications regarding his status.” 
 
The District conducted a search for records responsive to your request; however, no responsive records 
were found.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns related to this response, please contact me.    

  
  

Respectfully,    
 
Griffin Sonntag 
Pleasantdale School District 107 FOIA Officer 
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